Today the ODPM released headline figures for the outcome of their ‘stock options’ process which requires local authorities to identify how they will meet the government’s Decent Homes manifesto commitment.
"By 2010 we will ensure that all social tenants benefit from a decent, warm home with modern facilities."  Labour Party Manifesto 2005
Alan Walter, spokesperson for Defend Council Housing said:
“The results show that a significant number of authorities, with the support of their tenants, want to keep council housing and are prepared to resist pressure from government to privatise. DCH knows of 77 authorities that have formally decided to keep their homes. 
Many of those authorities that have submitted a proposal to transfer, ALMO or PFI their homes are reluctant – and many do not expect to get the support of their tenants. 
We have already been inundated with requests from tenants, councillors and trade unions to help organise local campaigns in most of these areas.
It is clear that if the government wants to meet its manifesto commitment it will have to sit down and discuss the terms of the ‘fourth option’ – direct investment which is clearly what tenants and many councillors want.”
The ODPM claim 138 authorities have had their proposals signed off but don’t give any details. The ODPM say that a further 41 submissions have been received and are being looked at and admit that 17 authorities have not met the deadline (nearly 10%).
But the validity of the process is in question. On July 26th, in answer to a Parliamentary Question tabled by Austin Mitchell MP, the ODPM admitted that 94 proposals had not been signed off and they were waiting for 44 to come in. That suggests that a large number of complicated proposals have been rushed through scrutiny by civil servants in a week. Inside Housing magazine reported (29 July 2005):
“A source close to the process said: 'The ODPM has been trying pretty hard to get as many finished as possible. They have taken some short-cuts. 
For instance, there have been one or two cases where the ODPM has accepted stock condition survey estimates prepared by officers where really new stock condition surveys were necessary.
MP Austin Mitchell, chair of the House of Commons council housing group, said the situation was farcical. 'What is happening here is a gigantic game of bluff in which the ODPM is trying to pretend that the deadline will be met.
Meanwhile a number of contractors have told Inside Housing that they do not expect the 2010 decent homes deadline to be met.”
A spreadsheet showing our understanding of which councils are doing what is on the DCH website www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk
 
 
 

